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Date:

September 21, 2008

To:

APA California Board of Directors

From:
Pete Parkinson, VP Policy & Legislation

Re:

Preliminary Draft 2009-2010 Legislative Platform

Attached is the preliminary draft of the 2009-2010 APA California Legislative Platform, with changes from the adopted Platform shown in track-changes style. The overall structure is essentially the same as the adopted Platform, which was substantially revised two years ago. The substantive changes in this draft address legislative changes that have occurred in the past two years (including some changes strongly advocated by APA California!) and give new prominence to planning for climate change and related issues. 
This preliminary draft reflects only changes from Sande and me at this point. I plan to use the Legislative Platform Committee to provide detailed review and finalize the draft Platform for adoption by the Board at our first meeting in 2009. The purpose of this agenda item is only to provide a high level overview for the Board and receive any comments you may have at this stage. Board members are welcome to provide comments at any point throughout the review process.

Highlights from the Preliminary Draft Legislative Platform:

· More attention given to the regional “blueprint” planning process

· Recognizes and supports the expanded regional planning role envisioned under SB 375, and supports implementation of SB 375’s “Sustainable Community Strategies” through local general plans

· Supports setting regional greenhouse gas reduction targets

· Changes in the Housing section delete the call for a 10-year housing element since that issue was addressed in SB 375 and modifies the density bonus planks based on legislation passed in 2008

· Increased focus on climate change throughout the platform, including a clear tie-in with APA California’s 2007 policy paper on this topic

· A new plank is added relating to water resource planning

· The planks related to flood planning are modified to reflect 2007 legislation

· The CEQA section has been modified to place even more emphasis on tiering and the role of CEQA in addressing climate change
